Meadow Lake Minor Hockey

Executive Meeting

Flying Dust Rink
Wednesday November 21, 2012 7:00
Meeting Minutes


Those in attendance: Richard Temple, Jeff Fechter, Jeremy Norman, Jenny 
Dennis, Jolene Senger, Farrah Caverly
1. Call the meeting to order – Jenny called the meeting to order at 7:05
2. Minutes of the last meeting – October 17, 2012 minutes were reviewed prior to attending as they had been emailed to the executive before hand.  Nothing to discuss.
3. Treasurer’s Report – will be reviewed at the next meeting as the Treasurer was unable to attend
4.
Old Business

Budget  – tabled

Criminal Record Checks – There are quite a few more record checks that need 
to be handed in.  Jenny reminded the executive they need a check done, all 
commissioners, coaches, managers, and account signors need these completed as 
well.  If they had a record check done for the summer games that individual 
should be able to supply MLMH with a copy.  The deadline to hand in these 
checks has been extended until December 31, 2012.  That should be enough 
time now for everyone to get theirs in…this includes the executive. Lots of 
people have not submitted as they said they just haven’t had time to do it.

Bottle Drive – The Atom team that was previously given the go to do a bottle 
drive in November wants to do this instead in January.  It was decided that this 
team can do this bottle drive in January, ONLY if Carpenter High School band is 
not doing it, as they usually do theirs in January.  Jenny will check when the band 
kids are doing it and will let the executive and that team know.

CHS Band is doing a bottle drive on January 10th – Jenny has informed the Atom 


Team they will need to do their bottle drive in a different month.


Registration Money & Tickets – Just reminding everyone the deadline to hand 
in all money is December 1st.  Jenny will sit at the Meadow Lake Arena on Friday 
November 30th from 5:15 – 7:00.  Commissioners and managers will be able to 
hand in registration money and tickets and money then.  Tickets will ONLY be 
accepted once EVERY player on the team has handed theirs in.  
Commissioners/managers also be aware that if cheques are taken as payment for 
tickets, the form must accompany that book of tickets showing what player 
accepted the cheque.
4. New Business

No ice for Thanksgiving Sunday – There were hardly any skaters utilizing the 
ice times given on Thanksgiving Sunday.  Jenny made a motion that MLMH not 
book any ice on Thanksgiving Sunday going forward.  Also, MLMH should book 
the older divisions to skate on October 31st to allow our younger players to enjoy 
Halloween.  Richard seconded. Carried

Bank Accounts – All commissioners were emailed a new reconciliation paper to 
be utilized by account signors.  This form is to be filled out monthly and handed 
in at the end of the season, along with the cheques for the bank account and the 
deposit book.

Referee Fees– Tabled

Meadow Lake Stampeders – The Stampeders have approached MLMH to see if 
we would provide people to be security for their home games.  The Stampeders 
would pay $150/game if we could provide 6 people/game (4 security and 2 goal 
judges).  Richard has already told the Stampeders MLMH would commit.  
Richard will send out an email to all commissioners, the Stampeders’ schedule 
and find out who can work those games.  The team who provides parents to work 
the games will benefit from the $150 made.

Dodge Caravan Kids – Jolene had sent out an email to the executive before, 
regarding the money from the Dodge Caravan Kids promotion.  She had asked if 
the money could be used to help pay for ice for the Novice tournament.  The 
replies she received from that email were that no one had an issue with that.

Jeff made a motion that any national sponsorship specific to a division go directly 
to that division for either ice or equipment.  Richard seconded.  Carried

Andrew Delorme – This Novice player registered but has never ever skated as 
his mother is very ill. 
They are requesting a refund on what has been paid.  Jolene 
made a motion to refund the registration money, less what has been submitted 
for insurance.  Farrah 
seconded.  Carried. 

Meadow Lake Skating Club – The skating club would like to utilize the MLMH 
copier on March 9, 2013 during their interclub competition.  They do not expect 
to make lots of copies, and will use their own paper.  The executive has no 
problem with them using the copier.  They will have access to the MLMH office 
by using Ken Walsh’s key.


Open Discussion – 
· North Battleford will be offering a coach stream clinic at some point because there are so many people who need to take these courses and everywhere else is full.  Richard will let us know.

· Laura Fechter has a draft of the constitution.  She will let Louise have a look at it and then it will be forwarded to the executive to review before the spring meeting.

· Jeremy has asked if pre-novice managers can solicit businesses for raffle table items.  The committee said this is fine, as Novice & Atom pay for their own tournament prizes.

· The Atom NEAHL team has requested MLMH to pay for 4 jerseys…One set of 18 jerseys is being sponsored by Cavalier Agro, and the other set the parents are getting individual sponsors for each jersey.  There are 14 players so that leaves 4 extra jerseys.  The cost for a jersey and a pair of socks is $150.  Jeff made a motion that MLMH will pay for these 4 extra jerseys and socks.  Jeremy seconded.  Carried.

· Richard wants all jerseys at the end of the year so that he can do an inventory of what we have.


Next Meeting – Wednesday December 5th at 7:00 @ Flying Dust Rink


Meeting adjourned at 7:51.

